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WICHTIGE DATEN 2017
Fish Fry Fridays
Plus Schnitzel and

Grilled Salmon
5 PM TO 8 PM

Filmnachmittag ........................... July 9

Filmnachmittag ..........................Aug 13
Volkstanzensemble 
(Folkdancegroup) Werischwar 
from Hungary ...............................  
........................................... Aug 17
Donauschwaben Landestreffen Sep 1-3

Filmnachmittag .........................Sept 10
Monthly Meeting ..............Sept 13
Kirchweihfest ............................Sept 16

Oktoberfest ............................. Oct 6-14

German Pioneers Day City Hall .Oct 10

Ladies’ Anniversary ...................Nov 18 

Volkstrauertag Woodland Cemetary .... 
.....................................................Nov 19

Christmas Luncheon ................... Dec 3

German Christmas Show .......... Dec 17
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Bericht der Präsidentin
Ein herzlicher Glückwunsch geht an die Schwaben Family Bowl-

ers, dDer Sommer ist hier und ich bin sicher jeder freut sich auf 

den Urlaub, auf das Entspannen im Garten, oder auf gemütliche 

Spaziergänge im Park oder in der Nachbarschaft. 

Das Deckenfliesen-Projekt und der Anstrich in der oberen Ein-

gangshalle, im Flur und in den Toiletten begann am 11. Juni und zu 

meiner absoluten Überraschung, in nur einem Tag kamen die alten 

Fliesen herunter, die „Tbars“ waren weiß angestrichen und die neuen 

Werischwar 
Hungary

THE DANCING AND SINGING GROUP  

Thursday |  7PM

Schwaben Club 

Kitchener    

$10.00 at  the door or  cal l  the off ice 

519-742-7979

AUGUST 17,  2017
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Fliesen wurden zurecht geschnitten und dann ange-

bracht....alles in einem Tag!!!!

Peter Anton, mit Hilfe seiner Frau und mir, haben 
dann innerhalb der nächsten Tage die Wände der 

oberen Eingangshalle angestrichen. 

Ein Dankeschön geht an die folgenden Helfer, die 
mit der Erneuerung der Deckenfliesen in der oberen 
Eingangshalle, in den Fluren, in den Toiletten und mit 

dem Anstreichen mitgeholfen haben: Peter Anton, Jane 
Anton, Ken Dennis, George Kraehling, Phil Neidert, 
Dan Dice (der auch den Parkplatz mit Mikes Hilfe auf-
geräumt hat), Mike Ruland, Michael Heitmann, Wera 
Dennis, Rosie Gellner, Kirk Hanke und ich. 
Am 24. Juni fand das Klub Vatertags-Picknick statt 
und es war ein schöner Tag. Ich möchte mich bei 

Helga Peller für einen tollen Job bzgl. der Leitung 
dieser Veranstaltung  bedanken, sowie auch bei allen 
die mitgeholfen haben.  Leider war die Teilnahme am 
Picknick nicht sehr gut und wir müssen nunmehr über-

prüfen, ob wir mit dieser Veranstaltung weitermachen. 
In der Regel verlangsamen sich die Klubveranstaltun-

gen in den Sommermonaten, aber im Juli und August 
haben wir den Filmnachmittag.  Im August werden 
wir auch Gastgeber sein zu dem Volkstanzensemble 
„Werischwar“ aus Ungarn. Die Tour heißt: „Erinner-
ungsreise für Josef Wenczl Donauschwabentreffen“.  
Die Gruppe kommt am 16. August und geht wieder am 
18. August. Sie werden am Donnerstag, dem 17. Au-

gust abends eine Aufführung in unserem Klub haben. 
Also, vermerkt euch das Datum auf euren Kalendern.
Im August und September werden wir wieder einige 
„Cover Band Shows“ haben. Bitte notieren und kom-

mt mit Freunden und um tollen Musik zu genießen. 

Die Gärten sollten vom Unkraut befreit werden und 

ich möchte jeden ermutigen, der etwas Zeit hat, 

zum Klub zu kommen mit Gartenhandschuhen und 
Werkzeug, vielleicht auch mit einem Müllsack (wenn 

es außerhalb der normalen Zeit ist, um mit dem Jäten 

des Unkrauts zu helfen.

Zum Schluss wünsche ich allen einen glücklichen und 

sicheren Sommer.

President’s Report
Summer has arrived and I’m sure everyone is looking 

forward to vacations, back yard relaxation or leisurely 

walks in the parks or around the neighbourhood.

The ceiling tile and painting project in the upper lob-

by, hallway & washrooms commenced on June 11th 

and to my utterly delightful surprise, in just one day, 

the old tiles came down, the Tbar was painted white, 

the new tiles were cut to size, and then put up…..All 
in one day!!!!!!

Peter Anton then, with the help of his wife, Jane and 
myself, painted the upper lobby walls & hallways over 

the course of another couple of days.

Thanks so very much to the following volunteers 

who helped with upper lobby, hallway & washrooms 

ceiling tiles & painting: Peter Anton, Jane Anton, Ken 
Dennis, George Kraehling, Phil Neidert, Dan Dice  
(who also cleaned up the parking lot with Mike’s 

help), Mike Ruland, Michael Heitmann, Wera Dennis, 
Rosie Gellner, Kirk Hanke, and myself.
The Club Father’s Day Picnic was held on June 24th 
and it was a lovely day, I want to thank Helga Peller 
for doing a great job spearheading this event and to 

all those who helped. Unfortunately, attendance to the 

picnic was not the best, so we will have to review if 

we go forward with this event.

Club events usually slow down in the summer months, 

but in July & August we will have the Film Nachmit-
tag. Also in August, we will be hosting the Volkstan-

zensemble Werischwar” from Hungary. The name 
of the tour is: “Erinnerungsreise für Josef Wenczl, 
Donauschwabentreffen” The group will be coming 
on Aug. 16th and leaving Aug.18th. They will do a 
performance at our club on Thursday night Aug. 17th, 
so save this date on your calendars. 

In August & September we will again be hosting some 
cover band shows, so make note and come out with 

some friends to enjoy some great music!

The gardens are very much in need of weeding and I 

encourage anyone who has some spare time, to head to 

the club, with your gardening gloves and tools, maybe 

a garbage bag, if you are there during off hours, to 
help get help pull out and get rid of some those annoy-

ing weeds. 

In closing, I wish everyone a happy and safe summer.

Monica Anstett

President

WHAT’S GOING ON
Manager’s Report

The summer months are relatively quiet wedding wise 

but we do have some exciting concerts and dances 

scheduled. I hope you will come out and support the 

Schwaben club and at the same time have a great 

times attending some of these events. We did host a 

private Oktoberfest party here on July 8th and a wed-

ding on July 22nd. Let’s hope the weather gets a lot 
better then it was in June as summer is short enough 

without all the rain. The fall months are getting quite 

busy and Oktoberfest ticket sales are steady and 

continue to pick up. Please check out the calendar and 

ads in the Nachrichten for all the upcoming events. 
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Geburtstage für August
Allen Mitgliedern des Kitchener Schwabenklubs, die 
üim Monat August Geburtstag feiern.
Herzlichen Glückwunsch und das Beste im neuen 
Lebensjahr.
Name Geburtstag 
Becker, Katharina 01
Ruetz, Katharina  04
Kleser, Joan  06
Hanke, Judy  09
Zettel, Carole  13
Kahnke, Karin  14
Cook, Robert  16
Foster, Anne  17
Willyung, Franz  17
Kretschmann, Kathy  19
Hild, Kyla  19
Clausing, Darlene  20
Gaysek, Stan  21
Adam, Joseph  21
Muller, Josie  23
Haas, Guenther  23
Hanke, Penny  24
Schiketantz, Elizabeth  25
Mueller, Robert  28
Schick, Anton  29

We continue to offer fun things to do at the Schwaben 
Club and your attendances helps to make these events 

more fun and successful. 

See You at Schwaben Club……..

Don Egley

General Manager 

Frauengruppe
After a ‘long absence’ the film afternoon was 
back!  There were about 28 people in attendance. 
The next movie was announced for Sunday, July 9th - 

a ‘double feature’ Sudtirol and Christkindlmarkt.   
Big thanks goes to Stefan and Jen Orsan, Peter Speck-

ner and Cathy Thompson for helping us out.

Barb Schlosser-Hill

Vice President of Frauengruppe

Donau Dancers
The Donau Dancers are busy practising during the 

summer and between our holidays for Landestreffen, 
Cinncinati during the summer.  We are bringing back 

some dances from years ago as well as refining our 
current ones.  

A small number of us are walking in the 150th Canada 

Day Parade in Toronto along with Tina’s son Nolan 

and my son Tyler.  We will be proud and walk with 

the Toronto Club as well and promote our Schwabian 

heritage.  It will be a great experience.

Cathy Thompson has met a milestone – Retirement!  

Best Wishes and Congratulations from all of us 

Doanu Dancers.

We hope all of you enjoy the summer together with 

family and friends.

Helga Peller

President

519-893-7008 www.josslin.com

Romano Klomp
Employee Benefit Plans

Chad Nicholls
Commercial Insurance Specialist

Protection you trust 
from Real Insurance brokers you know

Car    Home    Business    Farm    Life/Disability

Shelley Speckner
Commercial Insurance Service
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SUNDAY, JULY 9, 2017
DOORS OPEN: 2:00 PM\
FILM BEGINS: 2:30 PM

ADMISSION: $4.00
Coffee & Cake Available

Schwaben Bowlers
Bowling 2016-2017 season

Hats off to another successful season.  Remember we 
bowl every second Monday.  Always looking for any-

one who wants to have fun!  See you in September!

Helga Peller

President

Freundschaftsgruppe
As a wrap up to the season, the Freundschaftgruppe 
played lazertag.  There was no mercy, everyone was 

open game.  In the end, everyone had a good time and 

it was a fun team building experience.

In early June, several club members attended the Ger-

man-Canadian Hunting and Fishing Club camp out.  
Attendees were able to make their own fishing lures, 
try fishing, shooting and archery, learned about sev-

eral different types of animals from MNR and OFAH 
members, and had evening bombfires.    We would 
like to thank the Hubertushaus members for hosting 
this excellent event, and look forward to next year.

Glenn Herold

!

The David Love 
Band 

Schwaben Club 
Sat.Aug. 26 2017 
$10adv / $15door 

doors 7:30 show 8:30 !
www.thedavidloveband.com 
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LANDESTREFFEN 2017

This year Landestreffen der USA is in Cincinnati, Ohio hosted by German socitey of Akron. All events will 
be at this location: Event ticket and registration information is not available at this time. If you are inter-
ested in attending the event, please call the office in Kitchener 519-742-7979 and have your name added 
to the attendee list along with email or other contact information.

Bus Charter to Cincinnati The Schwaben Club will have a bus leaving for Cincinnati on Friday Septem-
ber 1, 2017 at 9:00 am. The bus will arrive at the hotel Friday evening. The bus will depart Cincinnati the 
morning of Monday September 5, 2017. The cost of the bus will be as follows: Members: $105.00/person 
Minimum deposit of $55 required by June 30, 2017, remainder required by August 15, 2017. Non-mem-
bers:$125.00/person Minimum deposit of $75 required by June 30, 2017, remainder required by August 
15, 2017. No refunds for cancellations. Please contact Kitchener Schwaben Club office for your reserva-
tion, 519-742-7979 or schwaben@kitchenerschwabenclub.com If we have not reached the minimum re-
quirement of passengers for the bus by July 29, you will be notified that we will cancel the bus at that time.

Cincinnati Hotel Information
We have booked rooms at the Clarion here is the web address to use to book your hotel room 
http://www.clarionhotel.com/ires/en-US/html/ArrivalInfo?hotel=OH608&srp=LKSC&pu=no  (LKSC is the 
code to use to get the group rate).
Please be sure to change the date to Sept 1 to Sept 4th.  If you are unable to get the room you desire you 
can phone the hotel tell them you are with the german group and they might be able to do something for 
you.  Please remember if you are planning on taking the bus the bus will only be stopping at this hotel, so 
please try booking here, if you are not taking the bus it will be up to you to book wherever you would like.
Tina McQuabbie,
Cultural Director.
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SUPERIOR MEMORIALS

For Unmatched Quality & Price
Experts in design since 1924

Let us design a personalized memorial
for your loved ones

528 Victoria St. N., Kitchener
(Beside Westons Bakery)

(519) 745-6136
www.superiormemorials.com

R
00

19
65

36
1

For Unmatched Quality & Craftsmanship

Our annual picnic was held on Saturday June 24th.  
It was a beautiful day – and the rain that seems to be 

the norm this year, held off.
We had the Wild Boar Food Truck this year who 

had a German Menu with Schniztel on a Bun, Texas 

Beef Brisket, Pulled Pork or Grilled Jagerwurst on a 

Bun with German Potato Salad, Coleslaw or French 

Fries. Delicious!  It was great that we didn’t have to 

worry about the food this year.  Unfortunately there 

was not enough people for the food truck to donate 

any monies back to the club.  

Then there was the bake sale table!  Wonderful des-

serts for everyone!  Thanks to everyone who donat-

ed!  It was very much appreciated!

Cathy Thompson got the Bingo game under way!  

Thanks for bringing that!  There was a horseshoe 

game as well and the winners were Glenn Herold 
and Michael Kahnke. Plenty of prizes for everyone 
to win.  

Door prizes were given to Neil Hoffman, Michael 
Khanke and Kirk Hanke.  Oldest father prize went 
to Walter Roechner and youngest father to Glenn 

Herold.  Thanks for the many donations!
And finally, to our picnic committee, Elizabeth, 

Penny, Angele, Stefan and Jenn.  Special thanks also 
to Kirk, Glenn, Karin, Tina, and Monica who pitched 
in wherever needed and to Melissa – you were a 

tremendous help behind the scenes and for the remind-

ers, organizing and reminding me on whatever else I 

missed.  Everyone deserves a BIG THANK YOU!  
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SEE WHAT’S NEW AT HEFFNER’S

Used Vehicle Centre

Used Vehicle Centre

Used Vehicle Centre Pre-Owned Centre
Pre-Owned Centre

Luxury Division

AUTO FINANCE CORP.
   Collision Centre Auto Cleaning & Detailing

3121 King Street East, Kitchener    |   519-748-9666   |    heffner.ca

Used Vehicle Centre

Used Vehicle Centre

Used Vehicle Centre Pre-Owned Centre
Pre-Owned Centre

Luxury Division

AUTO FINANCE CORP.
   Collision Centre Auto Cleaning & Detailing

All New 2018 Toyota C-HR - See it today! 2017 Lexus RX - See it today!

All New 2018 Camry - Coming Fall 2017! All New 2018 Lexus LS- Coming October 2017
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DR. MICHAEL 

KAHNKE

22 WATER ST. S 
SUITE 1
KITCHENER, ON  
N2G 4K4
Tel: (519) 576-4530

Family Dentistry
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